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TAPE 40, SIDE A

CHAIR FORD:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.

Introduction of LC Drafts

013  MOTION: Rep. Stein  moves LC drafts  2773, 3107, 3184,  2772, 3272,
309 6 ,3212, 3143, 3021, and 2777 for introduction.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion CARRIES.

MOTION:  Rep. Stein moves LC 2193 be introduced.

VOTE: In a roll  call vote, the  motion CARRIES, with  Rep. Dell, Rep.

Luke, Rep.  Meek, Rep.  Shields, Rep.  Stein, and  Chair Ford

voting AYE.  Rep. Fisher voting NAY.

HB 2569 - Public Hearing

050    REP. HOSTICKA:  Presents background on HB 2569 -refers to -2



amendments (EXHIBIT A) -supports the bill

105  MARY  JANE  HAAKE:  Testifies  in favor  of  the  bill,  submits
written testimony (EXHIBIT B) -Multnomah County is controlled by Health
and Sanitation Department. -explanation of "permanent cosmetics"
-definition of "tattooing"

Explains -2 amendments: -exam required -inspection -guidelines

-responds to questions from members

TAPE 41, SIDE A

Rep. Shields is excused at 9:15 a.m.

075    REP NAITO:  Supports the bill

109   SUSAN  WILSON,   ADMINISTRATOR,  HEALTH   DIVISION  LICENSING
PROGRAM: Testifies in support of the bill. -Addresses practical
applications of the bill -Responds to questions from the members

225  JUDY SAPERSTONE,  CHAIRPERSON, ADVISORY  COUNCIL TO  HEALTH
DIVISION FOR ELECTROLOGISTS: Submits and summarizes written testimony in
support of

HB 2569-2 (EXHIBIT C).

250  MIKE MCCRACKEN, OREGON MEDICAL ASSOCIATION:  Testifies in support
of the bill -responds to questions from the members

300  JAIMEE  BLOOM,  PRESIDENT,  ASSOCIATION  OF  REGISTERED
ELECTROLOGISTS: Explanation of ear piercing. -submits and refers to
written testimony in support of the bill (EXHIBIT D).

TAPE 40, SIDE B

HB 2569 - Work Session

020    MOTION:  Rep. Meek moves the -2 amendments to HB 2569, dated
2-12-93.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the amendments are ADOPTED.

MOTION: Rep.  Stein  moves HB 2569-2  to  the floor  with  a  do pass

recommendation.

DISCUSSION: Explanation of fiscal impact and possible referral to Ways

& Means.

REP. Stein:  Withdraws the motion.

LC 2768 - Work Session

MOTION:  Rep. Stein moves LC 2768 for introduction.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, LC 2768 is introduced.



HB 2498 - Public Hearing

080    REP. MASON:  Explains background of bill. -HB 3512 vetoed in 1989
-bill is redundant

100  JOHN  COOK,  COMPLIANCE  DIRECTOR,  OREGON  BOARD  OF  PHARMACY:
Submits written testimony (EXHIBIT E)

125  JAMES  RADCLIFFE,  UNIVERSITY OF  OREGON:  Testifies in  support 
of the bill.

168  RICH BROOKS,  ATHLETIC DIRECTOR,  UNIVERSITY OF  OREGON: Explains
random testing.

215  MELANIE  ZERMER,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Explanation  of
difference between HB 2498  and  the  1989  version  of  the  bill 
relating  to

implementation date.

BROOKS: Steroids are a large problem at  the high school and community

college level.

250    COOK:  The Board of Pharmacy has no objection to the bill

Rep. Shields arrives at 9:50 a.m.

275    Discussion of language in the bill

310    RADCLIFFE:  Education about steroids is important. CHAIR FORD: 
Adjourns the meeting at 9:55 a.m.
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Barbara Porter                  Melanie Zermer Clerk                    
      Administrator
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